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​
Lake Mendocino needs volunteers for National Public Lands Day 

UKIAH, Calif. – Join community volunteers, scout troops, California Conservation Corps, families and others as they help clean-up Lake Mendocino shoreline as part of National Public Lands Day celebration Sept. 25,

Volunteer registration will take place at 8:30 a.m., at the Pomo Cultural Center parking lot on the north end of Lake Mendocino, followed by teams cleaning up the park from 9 a.m. to noon. Volunteers will be treated to a barbecue lunch as part of the National Public Lands Day celebration.

With an average of 1 million visitors a year, even the most careful visitors make an impact on the facilities and environment at Lake Mendocino.  Here is a great opportunity for volunteers to help make a difference.  Volunteers will be walking the lake shoreline from the North Boat Ramp to Pomo “C” Day-Use Area, picking up and sorting wood debris, garbage and recyclables.  

Local bands or a “DJ” may volunteer to entertain the volunteers during the barbecue.  For more information, call 707-467-4238.

The first 100 people to register in the morning will receive a free National Public Land’s Day baseball cap and a coupon good for one free night of camping at Lake Mendocino Sept. 25.  

Directions:

To get to the Pomo Cultural Center, take Highway 101 north to Highway 20 East.  Travel east approximately three miles to the Marina Drive off-ramp. Follow Marina Drive to the Pomo Day-Use Area, and take the second left.  For more information or to register, call Park Ranger Margot Royal at Lake Mendocino park office at 707-467-4238. 

As a safety reminder, volunteer participants should wear sturdy shoes or mud boots and work gloves. Gloves and other supplies will be provided at Lake Mendocino by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers San Francisco District. 
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